
2015  0226 

 

 

HAZELWOOD LEAVES 
February 26, 2015 

Hazelwood’s Statement of Calling: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share 
God’s love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ’s mission. 

Motto:  Our BEST for Christ 

Rev. Diane Zehr, Interim Senior Minister 

Rev. James Petty, Associate Minister 

Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor 

Tony Gill, Moderator 

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 10 a.m.; Celebrate! Worship, 10 a.m. 
Coffee Fellowship, 11:15 a.m. Children Church School,10:10 a.m.; 

Adult Church School, 11:30 a.m.  

Hazelwood Christian Church 

1400 W University Avenue 

Muncie, IN 47303 

Ph.  (765) 282-5969; Fax  (765) 282-5569 
E-mail:  hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com 

Website:  www.hazelwoodchurch.org 

Preschool website:  www.hazelwoodpreschool.org 

Look for us at:  

www.hazelwoodchurch.org  

We will be constantly building 
and adding to it,  

so check back often! 
You can also contact us 

through the Website. Check 
out the home page. 

 

           March 12 &  26 
 

Items to be published in the  
Newsletter are due in the  

office one week prior to mail date 
Thank you! 

I                       
Hazelwood  

 
 
“I think as we wait for spring to thaw this difficult winter we have experienced, we 
might also begin to let God thaw us out of a difficult winter of church life at Hazel-
wood. 
 
“Our Lenten studies have begun and over 30 people are participating on Thursdays 
at 10 am or 6 pm. It’s not too late to join us. I have a few books left. There’s no better 
way to thaw a cold or frozen spirit than spending some time with God in scripture, 
prayer, and sharing with your community of faith. 
 
“Soon you will be hearing about a series of small group meetings to be held during 
the month of March. Your shepherd will be calling to invite you to join others in one 
of 11 meeting times. I will lead each meeting, and we will have an opportunity to dis-
cuss life at Hazelwood and what we can do to continue God’s good work through this 
community. 
 
“We will be discussing and evaluating concurrent worship times, future directions, 
and immediate needs of the congregation to prepare us for a settled minister. Mem-
bers of the search committee will attend each meeting to listen and take notes so 
they can use this feedback in their search. 
 
“Please make every effort to demonstrate your care and love for God’s church at 
Hazelwood by attending one of these meetings.” 
 
Blessings and Peace be with you, 
 
Diane 
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March 1 – 5, 2015 
SUNDAY 
 

• Traditional Worship Service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! Worship Service, 10 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Inquirers’ class & lunch, 11:30 a.m. 

• Week of Prayer sign-up begins. 

• Taters ’N Talent and Youth meal sign-up, Rotunda. 

TUESDAY • Praise Band Rehearsal, 9:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Search Committee meeting, 7 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY 
 

• Sacred Conversations, 1:30 & 6:30 p.m. 

• Handbell Choir rehearsal, 6 p.m., choir room. 

• Choir rehearsal, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

THURSDAY • Lenten Study, 10 a.m. & 6 p.m., snacks provided. 

• Book Club, 6 p.m., Library. Discussion on “A Walk In  
   the Woods,” by Bill Bryson. 

SATURDAY • Sacred Conversations, 10:30 a.m. 

March 8 - 12, 2015 
SUNDAY 
 

• Traditional Worship Service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! Worship Service, 10 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• All-Youth Fellowship, 11:30 a.m. 

• Sacred Conversations, 11:30 a.m. 

• Week of Prayer sign-up, Rotunda. 

MONDAY • Christian Womens’ Fellowship, 1 p.m. Home of Jeane     
   Garrett. 

TUESDAY • Praise Band rehearsal, 9:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Sacred Conversations, 6:30 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY • Elders’ meeting, 5 p.m. 

• Bell Choir rehearsal, 6 p.m., choir room. 

• Choir rehearsal, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

THURSDAY • Lenten Study, 10 a.m. & 6 p.m. 

SATURDAY • Sacred Conversations, 10:30 a.m. 

March Birthdays 2015 
 

1 Andy Rees 

2 Sue Weller 

5 Steve Cartwright 

 Carol Schussler 

6 Sara Heavilon 

8 Shirley Bookout 

11 Justin Journay 

13 Jessica Smith 

14 Joyce Middleton 

15 Joyce Morris 

 Ed Wagner 

17 Yeno Matuka 

18 Dee Moser 

19 Joetta Riggin 

21 George Wolfe 

22 Dennis Holmes 

24 Jeane Garrett 

25 Ann Jones 

26 Barbara Syphers 

27 Leon Jones 

28 Jim Warrner 

29 Rebecca Swander 

 

If your name has been  

inadvertently left off, call the 

church office at 282-5969. 

The Year-End  

Treasurer’s report is  

available in the Library. 

     All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted. 

Mark down the date of March 22!  
 

Jim and Judy Warrner would like to in-

vite everyone in the congregation to a 

reception celebrating their recent mar-

riage on January 8, 2015. The event will 

be from 2:00 to 4:00 on Sunday, March 

22, at the Sulanke Fellowship House. 

Come for a good time of fellowship and 

fun. 
 

Light refreshments will be served. We 

look forward to seeing everyone there, 

as we start our new lives together!  
 

No gifts please! 
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Looking Ahead . . . 

 
Sunday, March 15, 

Taters ’N Talent, 5 p.m., Cartwright Hall 
See Rev. James if you have a talent to share 

 

Palm Sunday, March 29, 

Week of Prayer begins, 1 p.m., Chapel 

    

   “As we begin our 2015-2016 Preschool enroll-    
   ment, I  always have families that are in need. If    

   you are looking for a way to participate in our    
   preschool program, giving to the scholarship fund    

   is a great way to help.  No amount is ever too  
   small to help a child learn more about Jesus.  I am   

   very grateful for the love that you show this minis-  
   try, whether it be a financial donation, time, shar- 
   ing your talents, and most of all your prayers.”                    

 ~Angie Lopez, Preschool Director 
  

2015-2016 Preschool Rates 

2-3 year-old class 

Monthly tuition, $50.00 
3-4 year-old class 

Monthly tuition, $95.00 
4-5 year-old class 

Monthly tuition, $130.00 

 

                      

 

                        Summer Camps 
 

      It’s going to be a DINO-MITE TIME! 
     MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW SOON!!  

 
   

Looking ahead 

February 26 - 3-4 year-old class, Chapel 9:10 a.m. and 12:40 p.m. 
March 23-27 – Spring Break, no school 

April  26 – Preschool Sunday, (*Note this is a change from the calendar, due       
                    to a scheduling conflict.) 

May 5 – Muffins for Mom, 2-3 year-old Tuesday class & 3-4 year-old class 
May 6 – Muffins for Mom, 2-3 year-old Wednesday class 
May 8 – Picnic on the Playground, 4-5 year-old class 

Meals On Wheels is in desperate need of new Volunteer Drivers for the  
Muncie area. If you are looking for a very flexible, rewarding experience for 

one hour a week or one hour a month, Meals on Wheels may be just right for 
you! Please take a few minutes to call our office located at Ball Memorial  

Hospital, and find out more information today.  
 

Our only requirements for delivering a route are about an hour of time, a car, 
an optional partner or two, and a big, friendly smile for our senior clients of 

Muncie! Please do yourself a favor and call for more information today. We 
guarantee it will turn out to be one of the best hours spent during your week! 
 

Please call 282-3820 anytime, and if we are busy serving clients, please 

leave us a message, and we will be glad to call you back! 

The Search Committee continues to meet, next meeting is  
Tuesday, March 3, with Carolyn Reed, to discuss Hazelwood’s profile. 
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JOYS AND CONCERNS… 
 

Dee Moser is a patient at Riverview Hospital in Noblesville. 
 

Zach Foster is a patient at Community Hospital in Anderson. 
 

Sonny McCoy was in IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital, but he is now home. 
 

Pat LaRue has been released from IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital. 
 

In Appreciation: 

“Thank you for the prayers and support you gave during my Dad’s illness 

and death. Many attended his calling and funeral. The service that Rev. 
Diane performed was lovely, and the dinner after the funeral was great. 
We so appreciate our church family!”        ~Ron & Julie Thomas and family 

 

“I appreciate the flowers, balloons, prayers, and concern for me. Also, the 
church’s support, and visits from Rev. Diane and Marianna. I continue to 
make strides towards healing.”                                                       ~Faith Smith 

              

                                     LENT AT HAZELWOOD 

 

The following is an outline of some of the  

activities at Hazelwood.  
 

March 15:  Taters 'N Talent, 5 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 
  Loaded baked potatoes and talent show. 
  
March 29:  Palm Sunday worship. Procession of palms. *Holy Week of     

                        Prayer begins. 
  
April 2: Maundy Thursday dinner, 6 p.m., Cartwright Hall; service, with 
  handwashing, 7 p.m., Sanctuary. Child Care, if requested. 
 

April 4:  Easter Egg Hunt, 10 a.m., for kids through 5th grade. 
 

April 5:  Easter morning worship. One combined service, 10 a.m., with  

  baptisms.  
 

*The prayer sign-up board will be out beginning March 1. You can sign up to 

take an hour at home, or in the Chapel, to be in prayer, as a part of your Holy 
Week experience. 
 

The Lent Study, with Rev. Diane, continues on Thursdays throughout Lent.  

The use of robocalls to solicit Hoosiers over the phone continues to rise,  
according to the Indiana Attorney General. 
 

About 60 percent of the 10,000 Do Not Call complaints filed with the  
Attorney General's Telephone Privacy Division last year site robocalls. 
 

Robocalling, which refers to the use of technology that automatically dials  
residential phone numbers and plays prerecorded messages, is illegal in  

Indiana under its Auto Dialer Law. 
 

The Attorney General's Office continues to crack down on telemarketers or 

scammers who disregard Indiana's telephone privacy statutes. In 2014, the  
office took legal action against 11 Do Not Call or robocall violators, and  

obtained judgments and settlements totaling more than $6 million. 
 

As the attorney general’s office works to uphold Hoosiers' privacy, members 

of the public who wish to block unwanted calls are encouraged to sign up for 
the state's Do Not Call list by visiting www. IndianaConsumer.com or calling 

(888) 834-9969.  
 

Consumers can register their residential landline, cell, VOIP or prepaid  

wireless numbers on the Do Not Call list. Individuals do not need to  
re-register unless their address has changed.  
 

To sign up or to confirm a number is already on the list, visit  
www.IndianaConsumer.com or call (888) 834- 9969. Out-of-state area codes 
can also be added as long as the billing address is located in Indiana. 
 

Consumers who are registered and receive an unwanted call can file a com-

plaint by visiting www. IndianaConsumer.com. 
 

 
 

Don’t forget to  
change your clocks  ahead one hour on  

Saturday, March 7.  
 

DST begins  

Sunday, March 8. 


